INTRODUCTION
The Reinsurance Working Group of AIDA has been concerned for some time now about what it perceives as a subtle but real gap between the English-speaking members and the Spanish-Portuguese speaking members of the Group.
There are several explanations for this situation. Possibly, one cause is the origin of each constituency, the Spanish-Portuguese was formed basically by academics and the English constituency by practising lawyers and people from the industry. This can contribute to separate both focus and subjects.

Another cause is of course the language barrier. Despite that Spanish is one of the official languages in AIDA, the use of English has been growing slowly but steadily within the organization. Notably, this affected the older generations of AIDA’s Spanish-Portuguese speaking members, who found it extremely difficult to participate either as speakers or attendants at seminars and generally at meetings of all sorts where English was the prevailing language.
The obvious solution to this problem - translations – has not been and is not easy to implement due, among other reasons, to the high costs involved in this service. In any case, interaction in seminars and meetings, although important, does not satisfy the need to have an easy and regular exchange amongst members.

This problem was dealt with briefly at the recent Reinsurance Working Group meeting in the framework of the Presidential Council meeting in Istanbul on 3-5 May 2012 organised by the Turkish Chapter of AIDA. There I made a short presentation of the issue and encouraged the attendants to make suggestions and comments in order to surmount this apparent barrier. Some very helpful were made, but we still need more and above all an ongoing commitment by members to work and implement projects that would have the effect of bringing the members closer together. The time is particularly relevant since Latin America is experiencing significant growth rates which will have an obvious impact on the reinsurance market, and the role of CILA is crucial. For these purposes, this introduction and the power point presentation will be placed on the RWG page of the AIDA web site so that they reach out to our members. I will certainly welcome any ideas you may have (my contact details are shown therein).
 Kind regards,
Jorge Angell

Vice-president RWG 

